

Source:

Dirección de Comunicación Institucional

The Provincial Joven Club Office welcomed national and provincial authorities of the Communications Sector, always respecting the health care measures established in accordance with the country's current situation.

One of the subjects that they dealt with during the visit was the implementation of Joven Club services for the population in the second COVID-19 recovery phase.

The meeting was appropriate for exchanging ideas with the staff about the importance of keeping in place the sanitary measures enacted by the Cuban Public Health Ministry, on order for them to abide by what has been established and responsibly make this summer a pleasant one for their clients.

Omar Pérez Salomón, an official from the Central Committee of the Cuban Communist Party who presided over the visit, was also accompanied by Grisell Reyes León, Vice Minister of Communications, Marisol Fuentes Ferrer, Secretary General of the National Communications Union, Madeline Monet, Secretary of the Provincial Communications Union, Carlos Vásquez, Director of the Territorial Control Office, and by Fidel Armando Pancorbo, Provincial Director of the Cuban IT Union.